WESTOW

PARISH COUNCIL

Westow Parish Council Meeting 9th March 2022 at 7.30 p.m. in Village Hall 
Attendees: 

Helen Crews (Chair); Angela Fothergill (Clerk); Margaret Thompson (MT); John Smith (J Smith); Christine Smith (C Smith); Neil Johnson (NJ); Jaynie Pateraki (JP); Pennie Hamer (PH); Susan Graham (SG); 2 members of Platinum Jubilee Committee
Apologies: Geraldine Burton (GB)
The Chair introduced the Platinum Jubilee Committee to the Meeting.

JP, Vanessa Goodwin and Karen Johnson had formed the Platinum Jubilee Committee and attended the meeting to update the Councillors on their progress to date. They said they would shortly be distributing flyers around the Parish to include Kirkham and Firby which would provide information regarding the Street Party to celebrate the Jubilee. This would include a treasure hunt, grand prize drawer, tombola, art exhibition, music, competitions etc.  Julie Mason had offered to bake a cake. JP said that any donations for the Grand Prize Drawer or tombola prizes would be greatly appreciated and could be left with any of the Committee. Also monetary donations would be welcomed. Any money raised would be donated to Westow Playing Fields Association as they are developing an area into a wildlife meadow. There is a meeting on Tuesday the 15th March at the Cricket Club/Community Building in aid of this.

JP asked if AF would contact Tim Coyne Highways re the road closure to ensure that this is in place.

HC thanked the Committee for their work to date with regard to organising the Jubilee celebrations.

Minutes of the last meeting

The Minutes of January’s meeting were proposed as a correct record.
Clerks Update 
AF had received an email regarding the SLOW markings on Henlow Lane opposite the Hall and also the SLOW marking on Mook Street near the Howsham/Leavening crossroads.  The markings on the road were faded - AF reported on Parish Portal.
There is a large pothole near Fox and Hounds Main Street – AF to report on the Parish Portal.
AF had received communication from RDC re Elections which are to be held on Thursday the 5th May. She handed out the nomination packs for the Councillors to complete. They would need to be returned by hand by the 5th April 2022. HC offered to act as collection point for completed forms
Budget and Finance
JS stated that Westow Parish Council fund stands at £2385.74 as at the 4th March 2022 £1092.20 being the Transparency fund. The account would stand at around £600 after outgoings to the end of the financial year. 

JS asked if we could contact Julie Price, Cricket Club to see if we could hand over the £100 donation for the bench before the end of this financial year. AF to email Julie Price in this regard.

JS said at the present time the electricity account is in credit but the next bill will be increased as the tariffs rise.

Planning Applications 
No Applications received since January’s meeting.
	Petanque Club
A letter had been received from Tim Booley Club Treasurer for the Petanque club. He states that in the letter they currently play behind the butcher’s shop but since the pandemic they have had to play all their matches away as they are unable to provide adequate facilities to include toilets. Their aim is to move to a new location and have had discussions with the Cricket Club who are keen for the Petanque Club to move there the only obstacle been funding. They are currently applying for a Ryedale Council Community Grant and would like the PC to send in a letter of support.
It was agreed to send a letter of support.

AF to send letter of support.

At the end of the meeting NJ mentioned that the fence around the piece of land opposite School House is in a bad state of repair and he had seen a child fall against the fence. After discussion it was agreed that AF would write to Mr and Mrs Landers in this regard. NJ said that he would forward some photos to AF of the fence.
AF to write to Mr and Mrs Landers.  NJ to forward photos of the fence to AF




The meeting ended at 9 p.m. 

Next Meeting – AGM 12th May 2022
